WMO Executive Council, Fifty-sixth Session, Geneva, June 2004
Radio-Frequencies for meteorological activities

3.1.30
The Council noted with appreciation that the World Radiocommunication Conference 2003 (WRC-03) had a favourable outcome and closed serious issues that had been debated since 1992, including the bands 401-406 MHz, 1675-1710 MHz (radiosondes and meteorological satellites) and 2700-2900 MHz (meteorological radar) which were therefore consolidated as important allocations for meteorological operations.  The Council thanked CBS for the preparatory work done on these issues which had contributed to these positive results.  The next World Radiocommunication Conference was planned for 2007.  The most important issues were related to the protection of spaceborne passive sensing, as emphasized by Congress (Resolution 3 (Cg-XIV)).  Noting with serious concern the threat that was developing in some regions to the exclusive 23.6 - 24 GHz passive band (water vapour absorption line), the Council urged all NMHSs and meteorological and environmental satellite operators to do their utmost to safeguard that frequency band as it was crucial for WMO.  In this respect, the Council noted that ITU-R Task Group 1/8 was the ITU-R body currently entrusted with the spectrum requirements of ultra-wideband devices (UWB) (e.g. Short Range Radars) that spread across several microwave bands including passive sensing bands, and the related compatibility issues.  It noted with appreciation that WMO, meteorological and R&D satellite agencies and several NMSs were participating in ITU-R Task Group 1/8 activities.  In addition, other commercial radiocommunication systems might request access to radiofrequency bands used for meteorology in the future.  The Council, with reference to Resolution 3 (Cg XIV), urged Members to participate actively in national, regional and global (i.e. ITU-R) activities regarding radio-frequencies to ensure that meteorological and related environmental interests are protected.  It also requested CBS, with the support of the Secretariat, to pursue its review and guidance on these issues.
